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Hansa Medical postpones annual general meeting 
 
Hansa Medical AB (publ) has decided to postpone its annual general meeting, 
AGM, until June 2, 2015. 
 
The AGM will be held in Lund at 17.00 CET. It has previously been planned for April 16, 2015. 
A complete notice to the AGM will be released no later than May 5, 2015. 
 
The reason for the postponing of the AGM is the recent change of ownership in Hansa Medical 
and the large rights issue currently under way.  
 
For further information, please contact: 
Hansa Medical AB 
Göran Arvidson, CFO and acting CEO 
Mobile: +46 706-33 30 42 
E-mail: goran.arvidson@hansamedical.com 
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The information in this press release was released for public disclosure on March 16, 2015 at 08.00. 
 


